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...His Interesting Patriot Story, Starts on Pg 8... 

PAUL C. ANDERSEN 
PAUL GREW UP IN THE HARD TIMES OF THE 
GREAT DEPRESSION.  HE ENLISTED IN THE 
ARMY AIR CORPS BEFORE WW II AND 
SERVED IN ALASKA BEFORE ATTENDING 
OCS.  WOUNDED ON A BOMBING MISSION 
OVER GERMANY, HIS B-24 WENT DOWN IN 
OCCUPIED FRANCE AND HE WAS A POW IN 
STALAG #1 UNTIL WAR’S END.  HE STAYED 
WITH THE AIR FORCE UNTIL RETIREMENT IN 
1970 WHEN IN COMMAND OF A SQUADRON 
AT GOOSE BAY, LABRADOR. 
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INSIDE: 

YOUR NEXT PURPLE HEART EVENT DATES 

19  APR —  8:00 AM, “BREAKFAST AT JIM’S—SOUTH,”  AT THE “Y-IN-OAK HILL”                                        
21  APR — 12 NOON, STAFF MEETING, MUSEUM AT CAMP MABRY, MOPAC & 35th ST                                       
24  APR — 10 AM, PICNIC & ELECTIONS, WEEDEN’S, 1175 ENCHANTED OAK, DRIFTWOOD, TX                    

3    MAY —  6:30AM, “BREAKFAST AT JIM’S—NORTH,”  HWY 183 AT BURNET RD        

visit our website:  www.purpleheartaustin.org 

 

LtCol ANDERSEN, 
RETIRED, 1970 

…COME TO OUR NEXT REGULAR CHAPTER MONTHLY MEETING… 
 

CHAPTER 1919’s ANNUAL ELECTION and ANNUAL PICNIC 
ARE COMBINED IN THIS YEAR’S 

2nd ANNUAL— “SALUTE TO VETERANS” 
BEGINNING AT 

10:00 AM — SATURDAY, APRIL  24th 
1175 ENCHANTED OAK DRIVE                                     

DRIFTWOOD, TEXAS                                                            
THE ESTATE OF HAROLD AND ELROSE WEEDEN   

If you came last year, you already know this will be the Chapter’s biggest event 

on the calendar.  The picnic is free for members, family and guests and the 

agenda is crowded with too many high profile attractions, including professional 

guest entertainers to list the details here; it will be awesome.  If you did not      

attend last year you can see what went on by checking our webpage of the event:  

www.purpleheartaustin.org/salute2009.htm (webmaster Howard McKinney     

deserves an award for this production) check it out now, and come on the 24th. 

DIRECTIONS: ( UNLESS YOU PREFER TO GPS OR MAPQUEST )  FROM AUSTIN, 

PROCEED WEST ON HWY 290 FOR 8 MILES BEYOND THE Y-AT-OAK HILL,  

TURN LEFT ON SAWYER RANCH RD AND PROCEED 3 MILES TO THE END. TURN 

RIGHT ONTO DARDEN HILLS RD FOR 0.1 MILE; THEN TURN LEFT AT THE FIRST 

STREET ONTO ENCHANTED OAK DR.  GO 1 MILE AND YOU COME TO #1175. 

ALL POINTS AND TURNS WILL BE CLEARLY MARKED WITH LARGE M.O.P.H. SIGNS.  



 

                 COMMANDERôS MESSAGE 

 

Greetings Patriots – 

Currently there is a new Veteran’s Court program being 

implemented in ten Texas counties.  The programs are 

designed to benefit Veterans; especially Veterans 

returning from service in Iraq and Afghanistan.   

It is estimated that of the 300,000 American soldiers who 

served in Iraq and Afghanistan, over 20 percent suffer 

from Post Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD) or some 

form of major depression.  However, just over half of 

these Veterans with PTSD have sought treatment.  Some 

of these Veterans get caught in the cycle of being trained 

for combat, then returning home and being unable to     

re-acclimate.  The Veteran’s Court system recognizes this 

as a problem and work with these Veterans to ensure they 

do not get caught in the vicious cycle of being labeled as 

mentally ill, a drug addict, or an alcoholic.  Once they are 

labeled as such they are no longer able to obtain suitable 

employment.  Currently, if one of these returning veterans 

slips and has a problem of this nature they are arrested 

and incarcerated with no way of regaining their dignity.  

This can result in the Veteran offender continuing in a 

downward cycle of alcoholism, drug addiction and violent 

crimes. Based on the latest figures, around 13 percent of 

inmates in state prisons had served in the military.   Also, 

from the inmates in county jails approximately 12 percent 

served in the military.  Reports show that approximately 

31 percent of Veterans behind bars are alcohol dependent.  

The reports also show that 70 percent of the Veterans 

incarcerated were employed before being convicted of a 

crime; compared to only 54 percent of the prisoners who 

never served in the military.  

 THE PATRIOT BULLETIN  IS PUBLISHED, NORMALLY MONTHLY,   BY THE TEXAS 

CAPITAL CHAPTER 1919, The MILITARY ORDER of the PURPLE HEART of the U.S.A., 

Inc.,   5701 PAINTED VALLEY DRIVE,  AUSTIN,  TEXAS,  78759,  FOR ITS  MEMBERS.      

TO SUBMIT MATERIAL, OR COMMENTS,  OR TO REPORT CHANGES OF ADDRESS, 

NOTIFY  EDITOR,   MILT CARR,   (512) 343-7940.     THE  CUTOFF DATE  TO  SUBMIT 

MATERIAL FOR PUBLICATION IS  EXACTLY  3-WEEKS PRIOR  TO  THE  DATE  OF 

THE NEXT CHAPTER MEETING.  YOU CAN VIEW OUR  NEWSLETTER  IN  COLOR, 

GO TO WEBSITE  www.purpleheartaustin.org , FIND NEWSLETTER IN THE MENU. 

 

Texas is one of the few states taking the lead in a new 

program called the ―Veteran’s Court.‖  This program gives 

certain offenders suffering from PTSD, Traumatic Brain 

Injury (TBI) and similar injuries a second chance on life.  

Most of the time only misdemeanor and some non-violent 

felons will be allowed into the program. Offenders will still 

be held accountable for their crimes through strict schedules 

of court appearances, treatment appointments and if 

necessary sanctions imposed by the judge which may 

include jail time. Since this is a new program enacted by  

the Texas Legislature in 2009 one might say ―the jury is 

still out‖ as to the success or failure of the program.         

Nonetheless, I feel it is a step in the right direction,   

offering new hope for our returning Veterans. 

We are fast approaching our ―Second Annual - Salute to 

Veterans,‖ which will be hosted by Harold and Rose 

Weeden.  Last year’s event turned out to be a fantastic day 

of sharing stories, reconnecting with friends and meeting 

new Patriots.  This year’s event promises to be another 

wonderful event and is scheduled for Saturday, April 24, 

2010.  Our MOPH signs will be marking the way from the 

―Y-in-Oak Hill.‖  We will start at 10:00 and include 

election of officers.  Please try to connect with Veterans 

who are not able to attend by themselves and bring them 

along.  We will also provide transportation home when they 

wish.  Please remember to bring your vintage cars for 

display, your musical instruments and singing voice to join 

in the fun after our fried catfish lunch. 

We want to be sure everyone knows this event is for ALL 

VETERANS, their friends and family, not just Purple Heart 

Veterans.  Also, don’t forget our participation in the 

―Wheelers for the Wounded‖ event scheduled for May 1, 

2010, in Hidden Falls Park near Marble Falls, TX.  This too 

promises to be a very unique event with efforts to clear our 

minds of the problems we face and our Wounded Warriors 

face upon their return.  It is designed to bring everyone 

together to share support for one another.  This event will 

be a great way for us to show our Wounded Warriors and 

their families that we are here to assist and encourage them 

as they transition back into life away from combat.    

 

                                       Chapter Notes  
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THE ―VETERANS COURT‖ THAT 
CONSTABLE CANCHOLA TOLD 
US ABOUT IN OUR JANUARY 
MEETING IS ABOUT TO HAPPEN 
AND SEVERAL WOUNDED 
WARRIOR EVENTS WILL COME 
UP SOON, READ ABOUT ALL 
THOSE THINGS, AND MORE, IN 
THIS MONTH’S ISSUE, AND ...  

PLEASE HELP US — HELP OTHERS !! 
 

 

 

      JOHN BURKHARDT 
      Commander— Chapter 1919 

 



 PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 
 

 

Ladies, we are in for an extremely 

exciting next couple of months, so I’ll 

jump right in with some important 

information about upcoming events.   

 

At our last meeting, our Nominating 

Committee (comprised of Katherine 

Contreras, Regina Martinez, and Betty 

Cepeda) revealed their 

recommendations for the 2010-2011 

slate of elected officers. The 

committee worked thoroughly, and   

we are all confident in their 

recommendations. Nominations are 

still open until our Unit’s April 

election meeting. We need as many 

Ladies as possible in attendance at our 

next event on April 24 as a show of 

support for those who are running for 

office. This is the day we combine our 

annual picnic with our Election of 

Officers. The location of this grand 

occasion will be on the property of 

Patriot Harold Weeden, and his wife 

Elrose, in Driftwood.  

 

The Department of Texas Convention 

will be held in Forth Worth, Texas on 

June 10-11, 2010. Unit 1919 has 

always generously supported the 

Department’s opportunity for raising 

funds, and this year is no exception. 

Our Unit will contribute two baskets  

 

that will be auctioned off for the 

fundraiser. Please bring items that 

we can put into the baskets to our 

next two meetings. Our first themed 

basket is: a BBQ products basket. 

Ideas are: seasoning salts, tongs, 

meat rubs, insect repellant, oven 

mitts, etc! The second basket is: 

Coffee/Tea basket. Ideas: matching 

mugs, tea/coffee cookies, assorted 

teas and coffees, tea strainer, etc. 

Whatever you bring to contribute 

will be greatly appreciated, and it 

will be for a good cause.  

 

Our Unit is proud to be the first 

LAMOPH unit in Texas to 

participate in the Overseas Coupon 

Program (OCP). We chose Okinawa, 

Japan, U.S. Army base to receive 

our coupons. We will be accepting 

grocery coupons that you get in 

Sunday’s newspaper or magazines at 

each meeting, so I encourage you to 

please clip them and bring them to 

us in an envelope. By this means, 

you are helping the service person 

and their family overseas save 

valuable dollars and stretch their 

budget.  
 

Thank you! 
 

Betty, 

President, Unit 1919 

             COMMAND AND  

             PRINCIPAL STAFF 

 

CHAPTER / UNIT  

1919 
 

OFFICERS, MOPH CHAPT 1919 

 NOTE:  AREA CODES NOT LISTED ARE ( 512 ) 

 

              COMMANDER 

 JOHN BURKHARDT            497-5857 
          

  SENIOR VICE COMMANDER 

 LEE HAGAN            908-4289 
                              

  JUNIOR VICE COMMANDER 

 FRED HUDGEONS               258-4564         
 

  ADJUTANT 

 MILT CARR           343-7940 
           

            FINANCE OFFICER 

 JIM BROWN                          773-8274 
 

           SERVICE OFFICER 

 JIMMIE SALAZAR        (830) 868-9237 
                        

          PUBLIC RELATIONS 

 TONY GEISHAUSER             527-8495 
          

        JUDGE ADVOCATE 
  JAY KIMBROUGH                450-9400 
                     

                   CHAPLAIN 

 RUFUS DYE                           926-5691 
 

      AMERICANISM OFFICER 

ERNIE BANASAU             894-0644 
 

           WELFARE OFFICER 

 LEE HAGAN                           908-4289 
 

         SERGEANT AT ARMS 

 JON MEDINA            363-7705 

 

 

OFFICERS, LAMOPH UNIT 1919 
                

 PRESIDENT, SECRETARY, CHAPLAIN 

 BETTY CEPEDA             278-0292 

 

      SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT 

 MARISOL CONTRERAS       791-7532 
 

      JUNIOR VICE PRESIDENT 

 KATHERINE CONTRERAS   272-4582 
 

 TREASURER-PATRIOTIC INSTR. 

 JULIE BRIDGEWATER (972) 754-4393 
 

           TRUSTEES, 1-2-3 Yr 

MARY CONTRERAS              282-0467 

ñGINNYò BANKSTON            252-1512 

LAURIE HUDGEONS             258-4564 

 

HISTORIAN   

ELAINE BURKHARDT            479-5857 

 

                    MUSICIAN 

BARBARA CARR                   343-7940 

       

         

 Unit Notes  
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...AND THIS NEWSLETTER ALSO HAS NEWS, 
PG 12, ABOUT THE LATEST DEVELOPMENTS 
ON  ―TEXAS’ CAPITOL VIETNAM MONUMENT‖ 
BUT, WHAT WE WANT ABSOLUTELY EVERY 
ONE TO DO NEXT IS: COME TO OUR REALLY 
BIG 2ND ANNUAL ―SALUTE TO VETERANS‖ 
ON APRIL 24TH AT THE WEEDEN’S HOME IN 
DRIFTWOOD.  THE PICNIC IS FREE FOR ALL 
MEMBERS, FAMILY AND GUESTS, WE ELECT 
OFFICERS AND HAVE SOME TRULY GREAT 
ENTERTAINMENT. DON’T MISS 
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 NEW MEMBERS 

Two new members have been added to the rolls of Chapter 1919 since last month’s report. 

Congratulations and welcome to: 
 

CHESTER G. ALFORD is an Army Vietnam veteran.  He has a Purple Heart with Oak 

Leaf Cluster from being twice wounded in 1967 while serving in the Delta with the 3rd   

Battalion, 47th Infantry, 9th Infantry Division. 
 

HERBERT M. BAUGH is an Army Vietnam veteran.  Herbert was in Company N, 75th 

Rangers, 173rd Airborne Brigade when wounded in 1970. 

VETERANS HISTORY PROJECT 
THE LIBRARY OF CONGRESS 

 
PATRIOT BULLETIN reminds the readership from time to time that Purple Heart recipients can register 
their names in the ―National Purple Heart Hall of Honor‖ located in the nationwide museum for the Purple 
Heart at Vails Gate, New York by contacting that website:  www.thepurpleheart.com, or by calling (845) 
561-1765; and, Chapter Commander Burkhardt has worked to make sure all of our chapter’s WWII veter-
ans have an entry in the National WWII Registry of the National WWII Memorial in Washington, D.C.   
We were, however, not knowledgeable about the Library of Congress building an archive of the accounts of 
veterans of all wars until Patriot Patrick Reilly researched the following and brought it to our attention. 
 

The Veterans History Project (VHP) honors American war veterans by preserving stories of their service to 
our country.  The U.S. Congress voted unanimously in October 2000 to create the Veterans History Project 
within the American Folklife Center at the Library of Congress.  VHP relies on volunteers throughout the 
nation to collect documents and photos and make audio recordings of veterans’ stories on behalf of the    
Library of Congress.  VHP archives its collections and makes them available to researchers and the public.  
In addition to compiling a unique archive for scholars, the Project hopes to inspire future generations with 
these stories of service to our country. 

 

Specifically the Project collects first-person accounts of military service in World War I, World War II, the 
wars in Korea, Vietnam, and the Persian Gulf, and the conflicts in Afghanistan and Iraq; and also accepts 
stories of service during other conflicts within this time frame.  They have set standards of what is accept-
able.  For Audio and Video Recordings they are asking for original, unedited interviews using the highest 
quality equipment available.  The only format that is not acceptable is microcassettes. Recordings must be 
at least 30 minutes long and include only one interview per recording.  In addition to oral history audio and 
video recordings, collections may be of documents and photographs.  Those include written narratives, 
memoirs, and wartime diaries or journals of at least 20 pages; collections of letters (10 or more); collections 
of official military documents (please mark out military serial numbers or Social Security numbers to       
ensure privacy) and other official military instructional or informational pamphlets; collections of           
photographs or two-dimensional artwork (10 or more); and collections of original maps. 

 

This gives you the idea of what the collections are all about.  But, if you are seriously interested in being a 
volunteer interviewer, or in sending them a collection of your own material; then the Project has a lot more 
information for you.  The American Folklife Center has put together a ―Field Kit,‖ to send to you on how to 
conduct and preserve interviews and how to document collections of written materials and photographs. 
Call them toll-free at 1-888-371-5848, or contact website www.loc.gov/vets or e-mail vohp@loc.gov.      



   ADJUTANTS CALL   
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Calendar Dates Added:  All Chapter 1919 events 

through the end of the year are now shown on the 

calendar on the back cover of this newsletter, so post 

those dates to your personal calendar to make sure 

you don’t commit to something else that conflicts.  
 

Iraq and Afghanistan veterans get to produce and 

direct films:  This is something unusual that didn’t 

get picked up by most of the media.  It is difficult for 

veterans of earlier wars to imagine this ever having 

happened to them when they returned home. “Five 

veterans have been offered a chance to make their 

own documentaries about the consequences of the 

war.  Commissioned by “Brave New Foundation,” 

the veterans will produce and direct short films on 

topics including the Muslim experience in the U.S. 

military and veterans making the transition from the 

battlefield to the college campus.  Although their 

subjects vary, the filmmakers share a desire to 

challenge the stereotypes about veterans.”  From the 

March 29th update of: familyprograms@ausa.org. 
 

Congratulations, Patriot Brice Barnes:  One of 

our Chapter 1919 members is receiving a special 

honor this month and we want everyone to know.  

Patriot Brice H. Barnes, Colonel, USAR, (Ret.), will 

assume command as the ―Honorary Regimental 

Commander‖ of the 47th Infantry Regiment in a 

ceremony at Fort Benning, 

Georgia on April 29, 2010.   

Lieutenant Brice Barnes was 

Scout Platoon Leader, 2nd Bn, 

47th Inf, 9th Infantry Division 

and he did some things at 

―Widow’s Village‖ and Ho Nai 

Village when TET first broke on 

January 31, 1968, for which he 

later received the Distinguished 

Service Cross.  His PATRIOT 

BULLETIN story was in the 

January 2007 issue and you can 

find it in the archive listing on 

the newsletter page of our chapter website: 

www.purpleheartaustin.org. 

Condolences, Tony and Kay Moore: Kay’s son, 

Randy Tawater, passed away suddenly April 23rd at 

age 37.  Tony Moore is Chapter 1919’s past Chapter 

Service Officer and is probably the best known 

officer of the chapter because he personally helped 

so many of our patriots during his long years of full 

time Service Officer work at the Austin VA 

Outpatient Clinic before retiring to Cuero.  Randy, a 

Marine Corps veteran, and his wife attended our 

recent George Washington’s Birthday Dinner Party 

as guests of Tony and Kay, and many patriots and 

ladies may remember having met him there.   
 

“American Heroes Celebration, Camp Mabry: 

This popular event will be held April 17-18 this 

year.  Last year 16,000 people attended the weekend 

celebration and it is expected to draw larger crowds 

this time. Living history encampments, battle 

reenactments, historians, and military vehicle 

collectors all participate in teaching the military 

history of Texas.  For our part, Chapter 1919 will 

participate by greeting visitors at the Purple Heart 

permanent exhibit at the Museum entrance, and 

Commander Burkhardt is looking for volunteers to 

help man our display, call John at 497-5857. 
 

For our Ex-POW Patriots:  Osteoporosis is now 

presumptive for Service Connection for Former 

Prisoners Of War.  On January 14, 2009, VA 

published a proposal in the Federal Register to 

establish a presumption of service connection for 

osteoporosis for POWs who were detained or 

interned for at least 30 days and whose osteoporosis 

is at least 10 percent disabling.  It also allows a 

presumption of service connection for osteoporosis 

for Former POWs who were detained or interned for 

any period of time if they are diagnosed with PTSD 

and their osteoporosis is at least 10 % disabling. 
 

Department of Texas Convention, June 10-12: 
Will be in Fort Worth at the Hilton Hotel, 815 Main 

St.  For room reservations, call 1-817-870-2100 for 

special $90 rate good through May 9th.  Anyone in  

Chapter 1919 needing a registration form, call me... 

        —Milt Carr, Adjutant, (512) 343-7940   

 

47th INFANTRY REGT 

RAIDERS              

Ex Virtute Hones     
Honor comes from Virtue 

UNIT CREST 
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...Scenes From The… 

MARCH MONTHLY CHAPTER MEETING 
...Saturday, March 20th, Headquarters Bldg Auditorium, Camp Mabry...  

LITTLE LEAGUE BASEBALL 
...Chapter 1919 is Sponsoring the 11-12 yr-old (Broncos) Team,                   

The “Diamondbacks”… 
 

David Branch, UHO Baseball President, came to our March 20th meeting (but, 
we didn’t get a picture of him for above), reported on the youth sports program 
and presented a ―thank you‖ plaque of appreciation for Chapter 1919’s support.   

 

The team’s coach broke an ankle before the season started but took his 
―diamondbacks‖ through practice anyway.  The players call him ―hopalong.‖ 
The 15 game season is underway, but it has just started and as of ―press-time‖ 
the team had not yet played a home game.  So, the only photo so far is of our 
sponsorship banner proudly displayed with six others installed on the outfield 
fence of their empty home field (401 W St. Johns Ave in Austin).  The season 
ends on May 15th, anyone wanting to attend games can call Adjutant, Milt 
Carr, 343-7940, for the Diamondback schedule (or google UHO baseball).  

GUEST SPEAKER, LT CDR MICHAEL EVANS, COMMANDING OFFICER OF     

THE NAVY OPERATIONAL SUPPORT CENTER LOCATED AT CAMP MABRY,         

PRESENTED AN OUTSTANDING BRIEFING ON THE MISSION AND CURRENT 

ACTIVITIES OF THIS LOCAL AREA SUPPORT CENTER , AND ALSO BRIEFED   

ON A TYPICAL DEPLOYMENT OF A SUBMARINE CURRENTLY IN THE FLEET.  

CDR EVANS WAS WELCOMED BY COMMANDER JOHN BURKHARDT FOR THE   

PRESENTATION WHICH WAS ALSO ATTENDED BY PATRIOTS JOE HARTNESS, 

FRED HUDGEONS, JAMES L. BROWN, HOWARD MCKINNEY, RUFUS DYE, MILT 

CARR, HORACE WILLIAMS, FEDERICO REY, FRED LORD, CHARLES YARLING, 

PATRICK REILLY, JIMMY MARTINEZ, LEE HAGAN, IZELL BANKSTON, AND 

JIMMY MARTINEZ, AS WELL AS THE LADIES AUXILIARY AND SEVERAL GUESTS 

BEFORE BEGINNING THE LADIES           

AUXILIARY MEETING, UNIT 1919 PRESIDENT 

BETTY CEPEDA ( LEFT FOREGROUND )  

WAITS FOR LATE ARRIVALS WITH LAURIE 

ANNE HUDGEONS, ELAINE REY,               

JOSEPHINE MAYS, AND MARY, MARISOL, 

AND KATHERINE CONTRERAS  

VOLUNTEERS ON THE WOUNDED WARRIOR PROJECT  

FOR THIS YEAR S TRIATHLON AND WOUNDED WARRIOR 

DINNER ALSO MADE A PRESENTATION (SEE FACING 

PAGE 7 ) . HERE,  PATRIOT CHARLES YARLING COMPARES 

NOTES BEFORE THE BRIEFING WITH CHRIS SOMMER AND 

CAPTEXTRI  CO-DIRECTOR, RICK MARGIOTTA 

BEFORE THE MEETING, COMMANDER 

BURKHARDT, ADJUTANT MILT CARR, AND UNIT 

PRESIDENT BETTY CEPEDA , ENLIST THE           

ASSISTANCE OF A TRAINED TEXAS NATIONAL 

GUARDSMAN TO OPERATE THE  VIDEO              

PROJECTION EQUIPMENT  
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WOUNDED WARRIORS 
AND THEIR FAMILIES ARE GETTING AN 

ADVENTURE WEEKEND  
SATURDAY & SUNDAY, MAY 1-2, 2010, IN THE 

HIDDEN FALLS ADVENTURE PARK          
7420 E FM 1431                                                       

MARBLE FALLS, TEXAS 

All costs paid for by ―Wheelers for the Wounded.‖ 
The wounded in area base hospitals (and their  
families) will be brought by bus to the park for a 
weekend get-away of  ―off-roading,‖ camping,  
music, great food and fun, all made possible by 
generous sponsors. Some of these may be recently 
wounded and this could be the first experience for 
them to be together with their families on a        
recreational outing away from the hospital. 

 

 Chapter 1919 will do the cooking and serve the 
food for lunch on Saturday.  We need servers  
(wear purple heart cap and purple shirts please).     
Chapter 1919 members and their families are also 
invited to attend  the two day event and participate 
fully in the free activities, those volunteering to do 
the serving, please call Chapter Commander, John 
Burkhardt, 497-5857, beforehand. To see more 
about this event, visit the website of  Wheelers For 
The Wounded— San Antonio: www.wftw-sa.org 
and to learn more about Hidden Falls Park go to: 
www.hiddenfallsadventurepark.com.    

2010 ROTC  
LEADERSHIP AWARDS 

Several high schools in Chapter 1919’s area have 
added Junior ROTC programs recently and others 
have advanced plans to do so in the coming years. 
Chapter ROTC Awards Coordinator, Lee Hagan, 
has identified 30 school programs for this year, 
most of which will have MOPH’s Leadership 
Medal presented to a selected cadet at an end-of-
school award program later this month or in May.  
Chapter presenters are requested to submit a photo 
from their respective ceremonies for record to the 
chapter’s website: www.purpleheartaustin.org, by  
e-mail to the webmaster, or to the adjutant:         
adjutant@purpleheartaustin.org.   

...This Is Complex, So, Pay Attention… 

WOUNDED WARRIOR 
DINNER(May 27) & TRIATHLON(May 31) 

The Wounded Warrior Dinner is a fundraiser for the 
Wounded Warrior Disabled Sports Project, a joint 
effort of Disabled Sports USA and the Wounded 
Warrior Project.  All proceeds from the Dinner and 
the Triathlon will be donated to the Project. 

 

The Capitol of Texas Triathalon has been run for 
the past 20 years and the Triathlon raised funds for 
Wounded Warriors last year, but this will be the 
first time for the Dinner fundraiser.  The combina-
tion of these two programs is the cornerstone for the 
hopeful recovery of disabled vets by reinvigorating 
their lives with athletics and building confidence in 
their abilities.  The Dinner will be in the downtown 
Austin Hyatt Regency on May 27th, and will feature 
prominent civic and military leaders, special      
presentations, and silent and live auctions. Support 
is needed for both events, especially for the dinner.  

 

For more information:  www.woundedwarriordinner.com. 

To volunteer to help, e-mail:   rick@captextri.com. 

TEXAS FALLEN HEROES MEMORIAL 

...From Killeen to Houston... 

The Department of 
Texas has this big 
―Texas Fallen Heroes 
Memorial‖ honoring 
Texas’ Afghanistan 
and Iraq war dead. It 
comes complete with its own trailer. There was an 
opportunity to show it to the public at the  Houston 
Livestock Show and Rodeo (March 2-21, and that’s 
really big, over 2 million attended this year), but our 
display was in Killeen and Department had the    
problem of getting it there.  Chapter 1919’s Harold 
Weeden and his pickup did the job for all of us. 
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PAUL C. ANDERSEN 
Air Force, WW II, Europe 

Patriot, Chapter 1919 
 

Paul Andersen was born in Redfield, South Dakota in 1917; one of six children born to August 

and Hedvig (Kollewe) Andersen.  Both parents had immigrated separately from Copenhagen, 

Denmark and married in America.  His father was a dry cleaner and his mother worked as a 

seamstress in Redfield.  The children were growing up at home during the worst years of the 

great depression and Paul and his brothers interrupted their public schooling to take whatever 

jobs could be had to augment the family income.  Paul laid out of school for one year, working at 

Montgomery Ward for 25 cents per hour.  He later graduated from Redfield High School with the 

Class of 1937.  He was working for the Redfield National Bank for $40 per month in September 1940. 
 

Paul later wrote, “I left my hometown to enlist in the Army Air Corps in September 1940 and went through basic 

training at Lowry Field, Denver, Colorado.  I then went through the Air Corps Technical School at Fort Logan (also  

at Denver), completing the Supply and Administration Course in March 1941.  After graduation, I was assigned to the 

Alaska Air Command at Ladd Field, Fairbanks, Alaska.  Soon after World War II began, several of us at Ladd Field 

were sent to Nome, Alaska to assist in opening up an Air Base there that was later designated Marks Field. After only  

a few months in Nome, my application for Officer Candidate School was approved. I received orders to attend OCS    

at Aberdeen Proving Grounds, Maryland and departed in July 1942. Thank God, I was not looking forward to living  

at Tent City in Nome, Alaska during the winter.”  During his travels in 1942, Paul had become acquainted with a Miss 

Millie Metz, who was born in Portland, Oregon, and grew up in Edmonton, Alberta, Canada.  From that point on, they 

corresponded throughout the war.   
 

Paul Andersen graduated from Ordnance Officers OCS and was commissioned Second Lieutenant, Ordnance Branch,  

in December 1942.  He then spent several months impatiently awaiting orders.  Finally, on April 2, 1943 he reported   

in to the 389th Bombardment Group (Heavy), a B-24 ―Liberator‖ bomber group at Biggs Field, El Paso, Texas.  He was 

further assigned as Ordnance Officer, 564th Bomb Squadron. On April 17th, the group moved to Lowry Field at Denver, 

Colorado to complete training for combat.  Of that time Paul says, “Bomb Squadrons were authorized an Ordnance 

Section of 29 personnel. When I arrived I only found two Ordnance men in the squadron, William E. Pasley and Clyde 

H. Morris.  The rest checked in a few at a time, some had been trained at the Ordnance School, but most had no 

training or experience with munitions of any kind.  We immediately set up a training program and it was amazing how 

fast they learned.  Each of the group’s four squadrons had five 5-man teams well trained before deployment to 

England.  The Ordnance teams, upon receipt of mission orders, loaded each of the designated aircraft with the correct 

type and number of bombs, properly fused them, and installed the arming wires.” 
 

On June 3, 1943 the 389th Bomb Group deployed from Lowry Field.  The ground elements of the group, including Lt 

Andersen and his Ordnance Section personnel, moved by rail to Camp Kilmer, New Jersey, and shipped from the Port 

of Embarkation on June 30, 1943 on the converted luxury liner, Queen Elizabeth.  Sailing without protection of convoy 

or escort, they arrived six days later at Pirth of Clyde, Scotland.  They proceeded to an airfield at Hethel, England     

(SE of Norwich in Norfolk County).  Hethel would be the home base of the 389th Bomb Group ―Sky Scorpions‖ for the 

remainder of the war, and from which they would fly 321 missions and sustain the loss of 116 B-24’s.   
 

Paul says, “We were alerted for our first mission at Hethel in 

September 1943.  Things went along fairly routine for me until 

September 5, 1944.  I had a good friend in the 389th Group, 

Captain Edward Appel, a B-24 pilot, who was also from 

Redfield, South Dakota.  Ed was scheduled to fly his 30th and 

last mission, completing his tour of duty and I had gotten 

permission to go along as an observer.  Captain Appel was 

designated as command pilot flying with Lieutenant Kenneth E. 

Frazee’s crew on a mission to bomb the railroad marshalling 

yard at Karlsruhe, Germany.”  The aircraft did not return from 

the mission.  As the formation approached the target area at 

CAPT PAUL ANDERSEN 

1945 

 

 

WWII INSIGNIA     
389th BOMB GROUP 
―SKY SCORPIONS‖ 

B-24 LIBERATOR  BOMBER OF 

THE 389th BOMB GROUP WITH     

CIRCLE C  TAIL MARKING   
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24,000 feet a ―monstrous‖ FLAK burst knocked out both engines on the right wing, cut the rudder cables, caved in 

the windshield, and ruptured fuel cells that spewed out gasoline. Paul Andersen, with a shell fragment in his back, 

was the only one among the 12 men onboard that had been wounded.  The B-24 dropped out of formation, jettisoned 

the bomb load and the crew threw all loose equipment overboard.  But, within minutes the aircraft had lost altitude 

down to 10,000 feet and was still dropping too quickly to hope to reach the front lines still 100 miles away.   
 

Paul says, “At about 4,000 feet, we were ordered to bail out (over Alsace, France, in the vicinity of Soultz, north of 

Hagenau).  We did.  When I finally got down from the tree that I landed in, I met Lieutenant Charles Steinforth the 

Bombardier-Radar Operator.  We tried to avoid capture but were soon caught.  The first thing the German soldier in 

charge said to us was, “For you da war is over.” It was.  We were held prisoner overnight in a barn and the next day 

we were marched to a German airfield and fed breakfast, the first food we had since being shot down. I passed out 

from the pain of my back wound when we were on a train taking us into Karlsruhe.  A Nun (nurse) came and gave me 

a morphine shot and that’s the only medical treatment I received.  On September 8th, I was taken to the interrogation 

center at Auswertestelle West, at Frankfort, Germany where I was kept in isolation for about a week and interrogated 

by some highly skilled professionals.  It was amazing how much information the interrogators had documented on me 

and all the airmen that fell into their custody.  On or about September 17, 1944, I was transferred to a transit camp, 

Dulog Luft, at Wetzler, Germany, processed as a POW and assigned and transferred on September 22nd to Stalag 

Luft 1, a POW camp at Barth, Germany.  The camp was liberated by the Russians on May 1, 1945.  The day before 

the Russians arrived, the German guards had deserted the camp and we were free to rummage through the offices.  I 

secured the record and photos of me as a German POW from the files and have kept them ever since.   On May 15th 

we were evacuated by air to Camp Lucky Strike in France and on May 31, 1945, I was reported back under military 

control but remained there several more weeks.” 
 

On June 13, 1945 Paul Andersen was sent across the channel to Southampton, England and two days later he boarded 

an LST that sailed for America.  The convoy arrived in port at Norfolk, Virginia two weeks later and then there were 

further delays.  It was July 16th before Captain Andersen was finally home in Redfield, South Dakota. 
 

After a long period of convalescent leave, recuperating at home, Paul Andersen returned to duty and then served his 

initial post-war assignment as a Transportation Officer at Turner Field, Albany Georgia (Nov 1945—Aug 1946).  He 

and Millie Metz were married there in the Base Chapel.  Paul went on to serve in Automotive Maintenance, first at 

Barksdale Air Force Base and later at Goodfellow Air Force Base. After the establishment of the Air Force (in 1947) 

he was trained as an Aircraft Maintenance Officer and had assignments at various bases during the 1950’s leading up 

to command of the consolidated aircraft maintenance operation at Goose Bay, Laborador in 1960.  Two years later he 

was assigned to McConnell Air Force Base in Wichita Kansas and was serving there as commander of a Strategic 

Missile Squadron when he retired as a Lieutenant Colonel in February 1970.  
 

Paul and Millie chose to retire to Austin, Texas where Paul soon began a second career, as a licensed realtor, with 

Nash, Phillips, Copus, the leading home builder in Austin at the time.  In the 1980’s he left NPC and then worked for 

Jim Morgan for several years.  He retired for the second time in the late 1980’s and he and Millie have remained in 

the local area ever since.  Their three children, two daughters and a son, long since grown up and educated, are now 

variously employed and living at College Station, San Antonio, and Baton Rouge, Louisiana.  This month PATRIOT 

BULLETIN proudly salutes Chapter 1919’s 92 year-old Life Member, Patriot Paul Andersen.  

 
1940 HOME ON FURLOUGH          1942 REDFIELD, SD                     1944 POW PHOTO           1945 HOME FROM WAR    1947 PAUL & MILLIE            

ANDERSEN S DRY CLEANERS 

REDFIELD, SOUTH DAKOTA     

PARENTS AUGUST AND HEDVIG 

STANDING  OUTSIDE ENTRANCE  

THE ANDERSEN BROTHERS 

L - JOHN, C- EJNER, R - PAUL 
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DEPARTMENT OF TEXAS NEWS 
...For Every MOPH Chapter & LAMOPH Unit… 

MOPH 
PHONE NUMBERS 
 

COMMANDER  

RAUL CAMPBELL  (210) 681-1285 
 

SENIOR VICE COMMANDER 

SAMUEL LUNA (281) 395-9152 
 

JUNIOR VICE COMMANDER 

               VACANT 
 

CHIEF OF STAFF 

JACK PALMER (254) 554-7045 
 

ADJUTANT 

FEDERICO REY (512) 339-8034 
 

FINANCE OFFICER 

WAYMON FAULKNER (817) 834-4181 
 

SERVICE OFFICER 

ROCKY HERNANDEZ (254) 628-1323 
 

SGT-AT-ARMS 

OCTAVIO LAGUNA  (409) 423-4977 
 

JUDGE ADVOCATE 

C.W.(BUD) NETTLES (936) 462-8519 
 

INSPECTOR 

ROBERT HERNANDEZ (254) 694-4215 
 

WELFARE OFFICER 

PETER ROSIE  (210) 826-8714 
 

NATIONAL EXCECUTIVE COMMITTEEMAN 

DELEON WESTON (915) 821-3880 
 

ALTERNATE NATôL EXEC COMMITTEEMAN 

HARRY SMART (210) 648-4529 
 

AMERICANISM OFFICER 

RAUL CAMPBELL (210) 681-1285 
 

CHAPLAIN 

DON WILSON (817) 595-2626 
 

 

LAMOPH 

PRESIDENT AND SECRETARY  

MAMIE CAMPBELL   (210) 681-1285 
 

SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT 

KATHY FOOTMAN (254) 681-8807 
 

JUNIOR VICE PRESIDENT 

GLORIA LUNA  (281) 395-9152 
 

TREASURER  

BETTY CEPEDA  (512) 278-0292 
 

SGT-AT-ARMS 

INEZ BROOKS  (281) 650-2886 
 

TRUSTEES 

1-YR, DOE SMART (210) 648-4529 

2-YR, DEE KIRKLEY (936) 615-5420 

3-YR, CATHERINE JOHNSON (936) 294-0808 

FOR MOPH CHAPTERS: 

We have some very important information for your 

Chapter.  Number one is the Chapter Election 

Report for the election to be held during April 

2010.  Submit both the Election Report and the 

Finance Report no later than June 30, 2010 to 

National MOPH.  If your Chapter does not submit 

a current Election Report and a Finance Report, 

you will NOT qualify to send Delegates to National 

Convention and WILL NOT be paid for    LM 

Dues Rebates.  This is very important  for your 

Chapter’s representation in both Department and 

National Conventions. 
 

Another date to keep in mind is the Department of 

Texas MOPH Convention, June 10-12, 2010. You should have the Registration 

Form by now, but if your Chapter does not, call Patriot Richard Whitehead,   

1-817-551-6108 (H), or 1-817-521-5037 (cell).  Additional information is 

available from the Fort Worth Visitor Bureau website: www.visitfortworth.org. 

There are certain ―Rules of the Department Convention‖ that your Chapter has 

to follow.  If you do not have them, e-mail me and I will forward a copy to 

you.  My e-mail is: raulmamie@aol.com.  These apply to nominations from the 

floor for Department Officers.  Voting by proxy shall not be permitted.  All 

members should willingly accept any assignment given them by the 

Commander.  For anything else not covered, modifications contained in 

Robert’s Rules of Order, Revised, will be accepted.  These are just a few of the 

rules that will prevail during the Convention.  The last item is the ―Patriot of 

the Year‖ award that will be presented during the Department Convention.  If 

your Chapter has a devoted Patriot you would like to nominate, please forward 

his or her accomplishments for the ―Good of the Order,‖ to my address, 5709 

Brenda Lane, San Antonio, Texas 78240, no later than June 1, 2010.  
 

FYI, there are two new MOPH Chapters currently in the process of becoming a 

reality for our Department.  One is in Kerrville, and the other is in Kingsville.  

If you know of anyone that needs information from either Kerrville or 

Kingsville, they can contact Tom Prout in Kerrville, tproutsr@hotmail.com,   

or in Kingsville, Juan Escobar, jescobar2@sbcglobal.net. 
 

The last item of interest is an invitation for all MOPH members to attend the 

2nd Annual ―MOPH Calls All Combat Wounded Veterans‖ to Branson, 

Missouri. The ―Hand in Hand‖ event will take place April 22-24, 2010.  You 

can call 1-800-619-5708 for additional information, or visit 

www.BransonTourismCenter.com 
 

Hope to see all of you at the next Department Convention,  

  

Semper Fi, 
 

Raul Campbell, Commander                                                                    
MOPH, Department of Texas                                                                         
210-681-1285 

RAUL CAMPBELL                      

COMMANDER                              

DEPARTMENT OF TEXAS 
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COMBAT RELATED SPECIAL COMPENSATION (CRSC) 
...Only for Military Retirees receiving VA Disability Compensation but not receiving Concurrent Receipt.. 

 

Chapter 1919 is fortunate to have one of our members, Patriot Fred Lord who has special training as the only ―CRSC 

Ambassador‖ within the central Texas area.  He assists veterans in submitting Combat Related Special Compensation 

(CRSC) applications. The Army is lead agency for the program but it applies to active and reserve personnel of all the 

military services and what follows here is a concise article of everything you need to know about CRSC.  Fred   

promises to do future articles explaining the differences between CRSC and Concurrent Retirement Disability Pay 

(CRDP) vs. CRSC; and one on VA math (in other words why if you have three disabilities of 30%, 20% and another 

20%, those do not add up to 70%).  Because there are so many facets to these programs, Fred Lord invites you to  

contact him at 512-733-2422, or, email him at flord@att.net and he will go through all the details of the process.  
 

COMBAT RELATED SPECIAL COMPENSATION (CRSC) is a seven year old program.  Many eligible veterans 

have failed to apply for its benefits.  This article hopefully will dispel some of the myths surrounding this program.  

Some of you may think that you need a purple heart to apply for its benefits but you don’t.  As an example, imagine  

a young company grade officer training his platoon in combat maneuvers and while assaulting a hill they had to     

navigate a stone wall.  As the officer was leading his men over the wall, he slipped going over the wall and twisted 

his knee requiring medical attention.  Later on he was promoted to field grade and while instructing his Battalion in 

Battle Tank gunnery he suffered a hearing loss from the cracking noise that tank weapons produce.  He finally retires 

from the military and during his retirement physical it was determined that he had a bad knee and suffered from     

tinnitus.  The VA awarded him 10% for the knee and 10% for the tinnitus. Later on his knee was getting worse and he 

had a total knee replacement which increased his disability from 10% to 30%. Now the retired officer has 30% plus 

10% giving him a total VA rating of 37% rounding up to 40%.  (Note, we have to apply VA math here.)  The  retired     

officer now applies to DOD for his CRSC benefits and receives a rating of 40% which matches his VA rating.  What 

does this mean to you?  You already know that when you have a VA disability rating the VA offsets the money they 

give you from your retired pay but the VA pay is tax free and so is the CRSC pay.  In other words, currently for this 

year a 40% rating will net you $601 with spouse only and CRSC will net you another $601 tax free.  Therefore you 

can see it is beneficial for you to apply for this benefit. Notice in my previous example, the officer was not awarded   

a purple heart nor did he serve in actual combat but only trained for combat.  In order to apply you must be retired 

and receive VA disability of at least 10% or greater.  In fact the rules were just changed to allow veterans with less 

than 20 years service but were medically retired to apply for CRSC.  You may be wondering how I can apply for this 

benefit.  Very easy, just contact Fred Lord, within your Purple Heart organization, who has all the forms needed and 

will go over your case privately one on one.   Please refer to the table below to assist you in determining what is  

combat related and what is just service connected. 

Simulating War 

Must be an incident or accident directly        
contributed to training for combat  

               Combat-Related                   Vs. 
- Twisted Knee jumping into foxhole                               
- Broke arm at Leadership Reaction Course                  
- Sprained ankle on tactical road march                         

Service-Connected 
- Twisted knee stepping in hole while on duty                 
- Broke arm playing football                                            
- Sprained ankle in motor pool                                        

Hazardous Service 

Must be an incident or accident linked to     
hazardous service  

--Flight Duty – Sprained back in hard landing                  
–Demolition Duty — Hearing loss due to explosion              
--Parachute Duty – Broke arm during bad PLF                 
–Diving Duty—Ruptured eardrum on ascent 

Disabilities not caused by a specific incident or      
accident, or attributed to hazardous service by the    
VA or a Military Treatment Facility. 

Instrumentality of War                                          
An Instrument of war is a piece of equipment that is 
unique to the military and used in a manner for which it 
is intended 

- Hand crushed by armored vehicle hatch                      
- Shot in foot on firing range                                           
- Injured by shrapnel on grenade range 

- Broke back in civilian vehicle accident                         
- Hand crushed while operating fork lift                          
- Off-post weapon incident 

Armed Conflict 

 Injury must have occurred as a direct result of 
armed conflict. 

-Any injury or condition for which a Purple Heart was 
awarded                                                                          
- Gunshot wound from enemy fire                                  
- Shell fragment wounds sustained in combat                
- Injuries from an aircraft being shot down 

- Twisted ankle stepping in a hole while in a combat  
zone, but while not engaged in armed conflict.              
- Injured during a sporting event or recreational activity 
in a hostile area   - Diseases of nature  not considered 
a result of armed conflict (i.e. heart disease, malaria, 

Presumptive  

A condition that has been recognized by the 
Veteran’s Affairs as being presumptive 

- Diabetes Type II as presumptive for Agent Orange     
- Fibromyalgia as presumptive for the Gulf War             
- Leukemia as presumptive for radiation exposure         
- A non-presumptive condition that is secondary to        
a presumptive condition 

- Conditions that are not on the recognized VA 
list as being presumptive 
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PATRIOT BIRTHDAYS 
Of the TEXAS CAPITAL CHAPTER 

 
 

 1 DAVID A. (DAVE) TOSH 

 2 THOMAS M. MADISON 

 2 WILLIAM L. ROCKWELL  JR. 

 4 JACK BALDWIN  JR. 

 6 MICHAEL G. STANLEY 

 7 TED WALLACE 

 7 CHARLES C. KELLEY 

 8 HUGH T. SINGLETON 

 13 CECIL E. EASLEY 

 13 MALCOLM N. GUESS 

 15 CHARLES A. EDWARDS 

 17 RONALD R. FORD 

 19 KEN WALLINGFORD 

 19 JOE CRUZ 

 19 ROBERT J. HAND 

 20 JIMMIE R. (JIM) BULL 

 20 JAMES L.(JIM) WATTERS                                                                                    

       20  TERRELL I. MURPHY 
 21 EDWARD R. RIVELL 

 21 J.W. (J.) OWENS 

 22 CECIL R. HAMM  JR. 

 23 WILLIAM D. (BILL) THOMAS 

 25 CHARLES S. (CHUCK) GAEDE 

 25 JAMES M. WRIGHT 

 25 EDWARD N. CHARLEY 

 26 DANNY L. BAKER 

 27 EDDIE B. CRUMP 

 28 BOBBY D. CALTON 

 29 JOHN W. MCGINTY  JR. 

 29 DANIEL C. KANNEGAARD 

 30 MELVIN D. CANADA 
 

  
      1 JOHN H. BRAND 

 2 CHARLES O. REED 

 4 LEE J. HAGAN 

 6 WILLIAM PLEMONS 

 6 MAX L. NOE 

 6 JOHN REYNERO 

 6 EDWARD L. HUCKMAN 

 7 LEO P. SCOTT 

 8 WALLACE E. (WALLY) DOWNEY 

 8 CHARLES B. (CHUCK) YARLING 

 8 BILLIE W. MEIER 

 9 HOWARD M. MCKINNEY 

 9 ARNOLD RAY LAMOTTE  SR. 

 10 SYLVAN W. (WINDELL) RUSHING  JR. 

 10 ROBERT S. (BOB) DALTON 

 10 ROLAND D. JENKINS 
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BIRTHDAYS FOR THE 
LADIES AUXILIARY 

 

Celebrating Birthdays In April Are: 
 

  8 LAURIE ANNE HUDGEONS 
    19 DENISE MICHELLE YBARRA 
     30  VIOLA GREENE 

 
 

   —BETTY CEPEDA, Unit President 

MAY 

ARTIST S RENDERING OF PROPOSED  MONUMENT 

TEXAS CAPITOL VIETNAM MONUMENT 

More than 500,000 Texans served in the Vietnam War.    

To forever acknowledge the sacrifices of those who served, 

in 2005, the Texas Legislature approved the placement      

of  a monument honoring Texas Vietnam Veterans on the    

Capitol grounds.  No state funding is provided; the          

estimated $1.5 million cost of the project is to be made  

possible through private donations. 

 

The Texas Capitol Vietnam Monument Committee, a    

nonprofit organization led by State Senator Juan ―Chuy‖ 

Hinojosa and State Representative Wayne Smith, is now 

accepting contributions.  To make it a reality they are ask-

ing for the help of all who wish to honor those who served. 

To learn more about the monument and how you can help, 

click on: www.buildthemonument.com.  If you are ready to 

contribute now without researching the subject further,   

you can make your contribution payable to, and mail it to: 
 

 Texas Capitol Vietnam Monument 

 c/o JHL Company 

 P.O. Box 12275 

 Austin, Texas 78711 



 INDIVIDUALS 
 LESLIE ALLEN 1/10 

 JOHN ALVARADO 8/09 

 ERNIE & VIRGINIA BANASAU 8/09 

 WILL & MARY ANN BEATTY 6/09 

 STEPHEN BODNAR 5/09 

 CHARLES BONNEY 10/09 

 JOHN BRAND, D.min., J.D.  5/09 

 WILLIAM A. BRANT MEMORIAL 6/09 

 JAMES L. BROWN 12/09 

 JAMES P. BRYANT 8/09 

 JOHN & ELAINE BURKHARDT 3/10 

 MILT CARR 3/10 

 SEAN CARR 12/09 

 JOE CASTRO MEMORIAL 9/09 

 BETTY CEPEDA 8/09 

 JIM CHAMBERS MEMORIAL 5/09 

 JACK CHAVEZ 11/09 

 MICHELLE COLLINS 1/10 

 BOB COOK 5/09 

 BOB COOK 90th B'DAY HONORARIUM 6/09 

 JOE CRUZ 3/10 

 MILLIE DALRYMPLE 9/09 

 ROBERT S. DALTON 2/10 

 PAUL DEVAULT 5/09 

 RAYMOND DIAZ 7/09 

 WALLACE E. DOWNEY 10/09 

 PHILIP DREISESZUN 1/10 

 HONORING RUFUS DYE'S  FEB 5th B'DAY  

 RUFUS DYE 8/09 

 JOSEPH F. FRIEDMAN 12/09 

 VIC FRYSINGER 2/10 

 GONZALO GARZA 3/10 

 REGION I CMDR--J.P. GENDUSO 3/10 

 RANDY & VIOLA GREENE 8/09 

 JACK HADSELL 3/10 

 LEE HAGAN 2/10 

 JOE & GAIL HARTNESS 9/09 

 BOB HARWOOD 5/09 

 HERMAN HAYDON 5/09 

 BOB HEFFORD 1/10 

 O.H. HUBBARD 2/10 

 FRED & LAURIE HUDGEONS 5/09 

 CHARLES KELLEY 7/09 

 THE KERR FAMILY 9/09 

 CARL KLEIN MEMORIAL 9/09 

 LEW LEDBETTER 8/09 

 JOE LEVINSON 1/10 

 HAROLD & MAUREEN LEWIS 2/10 

 LUPITO 11/09 

 JOHNNIE & JOHNNIE MATL 3/10 

 MEMORIAL, "PAPPY," MASCOT 1/10 

 "GENERAL PATTON," MASCOT #2 1/10 

 RAY MCKEE 9/09 

 KERRY MERRITT 04/09 

 GEORGE MIGL 1/09 

 DONALD MORRISON 5/09 

 BILL NEWBERRY 3/10 

 CHAPTER 1919 OFFICERS 8/09 

 HENRY & DELORES PAPKE 10/09 

 EDGAR L. PARKER 12/09 

 FRANK & KATHY PLUMMER 10/09 

 FRED RETTIG 8/09 

 MARLIEN RICE 2/10 

 MINNIE RICE 2/10 

 EDWARD & ONEITA SCHMALREID 1/10 

 CLARENCE SEIDL MEMORIAL 2/10 

 JAMES D. SEYMOUR, JR. 5/09 

 CARLOS SOZA 8/09 

 HARRY SWAN MEMORIAL 12/09 

 GABRIEL TAMAYO 1/10 

BOOSTERS 
Help support Chapter 1919ôs programs by becoming a ñBoosterò and adding your name to this distinguished list for one 
year following.  Send check contribution of $10 or more payable to Chapter 1919, MOPH and designate for ñBoostersò to:  

  Adjutant, Milt Carr, 5114 Balcones Woods Drive Suite 307 #175,  Austin, TX 78759-5212. 
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 MIKE TARPLEY 5/09 

 CHARLES TARVER 3/10 

 RANDY TAWATER MEMORIAL 4/10 

 W.R. TIMMERMANN 2/10 

 VA OUTPATIENT CLINIC DONATIONS, Daily 

 SERVANDO & MARY VARELA 8/09 

 JACK WARDEN 5/09 

 HARVEY & LOUISE WEBB 08/09 

 HAROLD & ELROSE WEEDEN 11/09 

 ROBERT & JUNE WHITMAN 2/10 

 MAUREEN YETT 2/10 

 JOE & MARY ANN ZORNICK 3/10 

 

ORGANIZATIONS 
 ACES 3/09 

 MOPH SERVICE FOUNDATION 

 ODD FELLOWS LODGE 23 12/09 

 TEXAS MILITARY FORCES MUSEUM, Monthly 

 VFW POST 3377  3/10 

 VFW POST 856 Quarterly 

 

 

 

BUSINESSES 
 HILL'S CAFÉ 

 INSTY-PRINTS S [ELLER FAMILY] 4360 S CONG 

 KATZ's NEW YORK DELI 11/09 

 MCKINNEY E-SYSTEMS & ASSOC., INC. 6/09 

 MIKE'S PRINT SHOP  6448 HWY 290E 

 RANDALLS FOOD MKTS, INC, QTRLY 

 SYSCO FOOD SVC OF AUSTIN, QTRLY 

 

                            ALL -STAR DONORS  
SPECIAL RECOGNITION IS DUE TO EACH OF OUR SUPER BOOSTERS, INDIVIDUALS WHOSE GIFTS HAVE TOTALED  
$100  OR  MORE  —  AND CORPORATE LEVEL DONORS WHO HAVE GIVEN $1,000  OR  MORE  DURING THE PAST YEAR. 

                                                                              PATRIOT BULLETIN  SALUTES 
 

—John Alvarado, Jr.  —   Mike Barton  —  Charles Bonney —  John H. Brand, D.min,J.D. —                        
—   John & Elaine Burkhardt      —     Leonard J. “Jim”  Chambers Memorial    —    Millie Dalrymple   —     
—   Paul & Phyllis DeVault —  Raymond Diaz  —  Wallace E. Downey — Rufus Dye, Jr.  —   John Eli —                
— John Nolan Friedman Memorial —  Jack Hadsell  —  Robert H. Harwood  —  Herman C. Haydon  —        

—   Carl H. Klein Memorial   —   Lew  Ledbetter  —  Harold & Maureen Lewis  —    Kerry Merritt —              
—Henry&Delores Papke — E.L. Parker— Ed&Oneita Schmalreid —Clarence Seidl Memorial—Mike Tarpley 

  

 

                             CORPORATE LEVEL:       

  §   MOPH Svc Foundation § Harold & Elrose Weeden  §   VFW Post 856   § 



For a donation of $25, or more, we will place your  message in subsequent                 
publications of this bulletin for the next twelve months. Special Note: Your contribution 
may be tax-deductible to the extent of the law prescribed in the Internal Revenue Code. 

ñMILT CARR,  (512) 343-7940 

 

In Tribute To All The Men Who Served In 
COMPANY òGó 

187th Airborne Regimental Combat Team 

òRAKKASANSó 
DURING THE 

KOREAN WAR 
                                   HAROLD WEEDEN 11/09  

     

     TO THOSE 

   WHO SERVED 

    Semper Fidelis 
 

                           WILLIAM NEWBERRY 3/10  

 

To those who gave their lives         
103rd Infantry Division 

              Europe, 1944-45 

                  JOHN BRAND, D.Min., J.D.  5/09  

HANG IN THERE 

MEN OF MOPH 1919 

òHAVE A GREAT YEARó 
                                       RAY McKEE 9/09 

 

In Memory of Members of 

MACV Advisory Team 79 
 

who were killed or wounded, and 

to  those who survived the conflict 

Vietnam —1964 - 1965 

                                                 HAL HUTH  1/10  

IN MEMORY 
Of  the 27 crew chiefs and pilots 

Who died in a single plane crash 

In England during WWII 

439th Troop Carrier Group 
                             

                                                  JACK HADSELL  3/10 

 

IN MEMORY 

Staff Sgt JOHN J. BROWN 
A Good Soldier, 

A Great Father 

 

                                                JIM BROWN 12/09 

 

 In Memory of the Pilots of the 

 18th Fighter / Bomber Group 

Who Lost Their Lives 
During The 

KOREAN WAR 

                                          RUFUS DYE 8/09 

 

 GOD BLESS THOSE WHO 

GIVE AID AND ASSISTANCE 

TO THOSE IN NEED 

       HAROLD [TEX -HOSS-HAL] LEWIS   2/10  
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In Memory of òTroopersó 

Ron -Charlie -Dick -Johnnie 
KIA - Korean War - 1950 

Eighth Cavalry Regiment 

First Cavalry Division 
 

                         JAMES LOGAN BROWN  1/12 

In Memory and Gratitude 

CPL BENNY MATIAS, JR. 

9th Infantry Division  12-11-68-RVN 

CPL JOE GARCIA 

 173rd Airborne Brigade  6-4-69-RVN 

Who gave their all to their country and will  

never be forgotten 

                                       RAYMOND DIAZ  1/10  

 

In TRIBUTE to the Men of 

Company “M” 

223rd Infantry Regiment 

40th Infantry Division 
KOREAN WAR 

                            JOHN & ANN LINGO 5/09  

 

In Memory of those pilots of the 

367th Fighter Group 

ñWWII Europe 

That made the supreme sacrifice 

                                             RUFUS DYE 8/09 

 

In Memory of  Patriot 

ARTHUR RICE  
SURVIVOR OF THE 

BATAAN DEATH MARCH 
WORLD WAR II 

                                           MINNIE RICE 5/09  

 

In Memory of the pilots of the 

388th Tactical Fighter Wing 
VIETNAM WAR 

That Made the Supreme Sacrifice 
 

                                             RUFUS DYE 8/09 

 

In Memory of  My Fallen Comrades 

5th REGIMENTAL COMBAT TEAM 

ARMY,  KOREA  

1950-1953 
LEST WE FORGET 

                                     JAMES P. BRYANT  8/09 

 

IN MEMORY OF 

J.M. HICKS 

P.O.W. IN JAPAN FOR 36 MONTHS 

DURING WWII 
 

                                          JACK HADSELL  3/10 

 

To Honor 

Col Bill Brant 
WWII 

Vietnam 
 

                                              HIS FAMILY  6/09  

In Memory OF 

BETTY DYE 

AND ALL OTHER PATRIOTS AND LADIES 

OF THE CHAPTER & UNIT 1919 

WHO HAVE PASSED ON 
 

                                              RUFUS DYE  8/09 

 

In Memory and Honor of the Heroes of  
ADVISOR TEAM 1, I CORPS, VIETNAM-1971 

And Of The 

Heroes of Operation Enduring Freedom 

Thank You For Sacrificing Your All To Ensure 

Peace and Freedom for all Mankind 
 

                             JOE & GAIL HARTNESS 9/09  

 

MEMORIAL 

IN HONOR OF HAROLD’S BIRTHDAY  

PATRIOT HAROLD MARBURGER 

MARCH 22nd 

                               BETTY MARBURGER  3/10 
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More Tributes 

 

In Memory Of Patriot 

SAMUEL BIER  
ARMY AIR FORCE, WWII, EUROPE, POW 

465th Bomb Group, 8th Air Force 

                                               RUFUS DYE 5/09 

 

Deceased Chapter 1919 
Patriots and Ladies 

FY ñ 2010 
 

SAMUEL E. BAKER 

TED A. BICKERSTAFF 

R.M. (DON) BOSSERMAN JR. 

JOE S. CASTRO 

CHARLES A. CAVANAUGH JR. 

JOE DAN FRANKLIN 

FLETCHER W. HARRIS JR. 

HOWARD M. HICKS 

JOHN E. LAW 

LEONARD T. MANLEY 

FRANK SEGURA 

CLARENCE F. SEIDL 

WALTER F. ULBRICH 

SERVANDO C. VARELA 

 

In Memory Of  Patriot  

WILLIAM A. BRANT 

ARMY, WWII, EUROPE 

1st Infantry Division, Wounded, Normandy 

                                               RUFUS DYE 5/09 

 

In Memory Of Patriot  

WILLIAM J. DALLAS 
ARMY AIR FORCE, WWII, EUROPE, POW 

303rd BOMB GROUP, 8TH AIR FORCE 

WOUNDED IN THE AIR OVER GERMANY 

                                                RUFUS DYE 5/09 

 

In Memory Of  Patriot, 

and 2004 National Commander 

ROBERT LICHTENBERGER 
ARMY, VIETNAM, WOUNDED, CU CHI 

20th Artillery, 1st Air Cavalry Div 
          by both RAY DIAZ and RUFUS DYE 1/10 

 

In Memory Of  Patriot  

CARL H. KLEIN 
ARMY, WWII, WOUNDED IN FRANCE 

2nd BN, 38th INF, 2nd INFANTRY DIV 
 

                              DONALD MORRISON  6/09  

TAPS  
Patriot JOE DAN FRANKLIN, a Korean War wounded veteran, died 

February 5, 2010.  He was born July 4, 1929 to Thomas and Frona Faye 

(Dunn) Franklin of Wetumka, Oklahoma.  He was with Company B,   

1st Marines, 1st Marine Division, when wounded on Hill 829 near 

Wonju on September 13, 1951.  Later, he received a commission in the 

Air Force where he served as a Chaplain.  Among his other assignments, 

he was stationed four years at Bergstrom Air Force Base before retire-

ment.  He continued to be active and had been Pastor of the Anderson   

Baptist Church in Anderson, Texas; Chaplain of the College Station   

Police Department; Chaplain for both the Terrell Unit (Maximum        

Security) in Livingston, and the Carol S. Vance Unit in Richmond of the 

Texas State Prison System; and among veterans organizations, he had 

been the State D.A.V. Chaplain in Louisiana, and the American Legion 

Post Chaplain in College Station, as well as having served our MOPH 

Chapter 1919 as Chaplain.  He is survived by his wife Mary Lou. 
 

 

When serving as our Chaplain, Joe Dan shared a favorite prayer with us. 

LET ME BE A LITTLE KINDER, 

TO THE FAULTS OF OTHERS BLINDER; 

LET ME PRAISE A LITTLE MORE. 

LET ME WALK IN FULL SURRENDER,  

AND, LIKE JESUS BE MORE TENDER; 

BLESSING ALL WHO PASS MY DOOR. 

 

In Memory of Crew Members of the 

12th ARMY AIR FORCE 

57th Bomb Wing, 321st Bomb Group 

448th Bomb Squadron (B-25’s) 

That Made the Supreme Sacrifice in WWII 
 

                                      TOM MATTHEWS  9/09  

 

IN MEMORY OF PATRIOT 

R.M. (DON) BOSSERMAN JR. 
ARMY, VIETNAM 

PAST CHAPTER COMMANDER 

PAST DEPARTMENT COMMANDER 

 

                                    RAYMOND DIAZ  1/10  

 

In Honor Of    

JOE S. CASTRO 

ARMY, WWII, PACIFIC 

Medic, 105th Inf, 27th Infantry Division 

Wounded on Saipan, June 21, 1944 

 

 by both RAY DIAZ & JENNYNE BILSKY  2/10  

 

In Memory Of  Patriot  

SERVANDO C. VARELA 
ARMY, WWII, WOUNDED IN NORMANDY 

COMPANY B, 300th ENGINEER BATTALION 
 

   by both RAY DIAZ & DON MORRISON  2/10  
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òADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED” 

PICNIC & ELECTIONS      

APRIL 24th 

JULY õ10 AUGUST SEPTEMBER OCTOBER  NOVEMBER  DECEMBER  

NO  

MEETINGS 

 

SUMMER 

BREAK ! 

2nd BREAKFAST-NORTH 

16th BREAKFAST-S0UTH 

 

4th STAFF NOON 

SAT, 7TH, 11AM 

PURPLE HEART DAY 

CELEBRATION 

ñThe 228th Anniversary 
Of the Purple Heartò 

FOOD AND DRINKS FREE 
FOR PATRIOTS, FAMILY & 

GUESTS 

CAMP MABRY MUSEUM 

6th BREAKFAST-NORTH 

20th BREAKFAST-SOUTH 

 

15th STAFF NOON 
  

SAT, 18th, 10AM 

MONTHLY MEETING 

CAMP MABRY 

HQS BLDG #8 

AUDITORIUM 

 

4th BREAKFAST-NORTH 

18th BREAKFAST-SOUTH 

 

20th STAFF NOON 
 

SAT, 23rd, 10AM 

MONTHLY MEETING 

CAMP MABRY 

Headquarters, Bldg # 8 

In the Auditorium 

 

1st BREAKFAST-NORTH 

15th BREAKFAST-SOUTH 

10th STAFF NOON 

 

WED, 11th, 9AM 

VETERANôS DAY 
PARADE 

up Congress Ave, then 

CEREMONY 
FOLLOWS AT 11AM 

SOUTH STEPS OF THE 

6th BREAKFAST-NORTH 

20th BREAKFAST-SOUTH 

  8th STAFF NOON 
 

SUN, 12th, 1—3 PM 

CHAPTER / UNIT 
HOLIDAY PARTY 

Combined with    
CHILDRENôS PARTY 

 

BOTH PARTIES HELD IN           
ODD FELLOWS  LODGE #23   

JANUARY õ10 FEBRUARY MARCH  APRIL  MAY JUNE  

4TH, BREAKFAST 
 

13TH —STAFF NOON 
 

SAT., 16TH, 9AM 

MONTHLY MEETING 

ñG.I. BREAKFASTò 
CAMP MABRY, CAFETERIA, 

 HEADQUARTERS BLDG #8 

 

 

 

1st, BREAKFAST-NORTH 

15th, BREAKFAST-SOUTH 

17TH —STAFF NOON 

FRI, 19TH, 6PM 

GEORGE 

WASHINGTONôS 

BIRTHDAY 

DINNER PARTY 

At ñThe Austin Clubò 

Great Entertainment, 

Great Food, and, a 

Great Time at a Great Party 

1, BREAKFAST-NORTH 

15th BREAKFAST-SOUTH 

 

17TH —STAFF NOON 
 

SAT, 2OTH, 10AM 

MONTHLY MEETING 

CAMP MABRY 

HQS BLDG #8 

AUDITORIUM 
 

 

5th, BREAKFAST-NORTH 

19th BREAKFAST-SOUTH 

 

21ST—STAFF NOON 

 

SAT, 24TH, 10AM 

MEETING & PICNIC 

ANNUAL ELECTION 

AT THE WEEDENôS 

IN DRIFTWOOD 

1175 ENCHANTED OAK 

3RD, BREAKFAST-NORTH 

17th BREAKFAST-SOUTH 

12TH- STAFF NOON 

SAT, 15TH, 10AM 

OFFICERS INSTALLATION, 

on ARMED FORCES DAY  

HILLôS CAF£ 4700 S 
CONGRESS AVE 

MEMORIAL DAY   

11AM, MAY 31ST, AT 

PFLUGERVILLE   
COOK-WALDEN     
CAPITAL PARK       
14619 N IH-35 

NO  

MEETINGS 

 

SUMMER 

BREAK ! 

 


